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Town of Stratton 
Board of Listers 

December 17, 2019 

 

The Board of Listers met as warned at 10:00 a.m. on Tuesday, December 17, 2019 at the Stratton 

Town Office to consider a letter from the Treasurer regarding a Tax Appeal. 

 

Present: Listers – Kent Young and Candie Bernard. 

 

Kent Young called the meeting to order at 10:00am.  The purpose of the meeting is to review a 

letter from the Treasurer regarding a request for Tax Appeal submitted by Margaret Telscher and 

Thomas Snopek, to determine if and when the Appeal can be heard.  Said letter requests an 

abatement of their penalty for filing their homestead declaration late.  The revised tax bill was 

sent to Mr. Snopek and Ms. Telscher by certified mail on Nov. 12, 2019 and the appeal letter was 

received on Dec. 9, 2019.  The Treasurer’s recommendation, with guidance from VLCT, was 

that the appeal be denied, as 32VSA §5410(j) allows for an appeal within 14 days of the date of 

mailing of the notice, but the appeal was returned past the deadline of Nov. 27, 2019. 

Candie Bernard motioned that the appeal could not be considered because it did not meet the 

deadline requirement for an appeal as specified in 32VSA §5410(j).  Kent Young seconded – all 

concurred.  There will be no consideration of said appeal. 

 

With no other business, Candie Bernard motioned to adjourn.  Kent Young seconded – all 

concurred and the meeting adjourned at 10:15am. 

 

 

Minutes by: 

 

David Kent Young 
Kent Young 
Chairman, Board of Listers 


